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Vale of Glamorgan
Highway Authority Observation Sheet

Planning Application Ref: 2023/01076/FUL

Observations By: James Aitken

Date: 18 January 2024

Location: Land at Bro Tathan, St Athan

Proposal: Proposed provision of above and below ground utilities, 
associated infrastructure and reprofiling of land. 

Case Officer: Mr. Ceiri Rowlands

The above proposals aim to install new utility connections for the site known as Bro 
Tathan or formerly the MOD St Athan site. 

Much of the works proposed are within the site boundary and not affecting the 
adopted highway network. However there is a small section proposed to cross the 
adopted highway along the Northern Access Road.

The highway authority has no objection to this subject to the usual applications and 
licences for street works in the highway and ensuring proper reinstatement. The 
Councils network management team should be contacted and works and Traffic 
Management licences applied for. 


